
Dear Parents & Caregivers,

Welcome back to another busy term ahead. I hope that you enjoyed the school
holiday period with your families and friends. 

Lawson ANZAC Day March
The local Lawson Combined Services invited the students of 
Lawson Public School K-6, to attend the ANZAC Day Parade 
along Honour Avenue to the Lawson War Memorial on Anzac 
Day. Our school was represented by many of our students 
who joined in the march and service. Our School Leaders led 
our school in the march and represented our school in the 
wreath laying to commemorate and honour our past and 
present service men and women.

School Anzac Day Assembly
On Wednesday 30th April 2025, Lawson Public School held our 
2025 school Anzac Day ceremony. I would like to thank our
magnificent students for their respectful behaviour, staff for 
your support setting up and running the assembly and a very special thanks to Mr
Simon Manwaring who spoke at the service. 
Our school participated in a Year 6 Anzac Day writing competition against
Hazelbrook Public School and Our Lady of Nativity. I am very pleased to announce to
our school community that Lachlan from Orange Class was awarded the Lawson
Public School winner, congratulations Lachlan. 

School Assembly – Aqua Class
Our school will be conducting the first assembly for Term 2 on Friday 9th May from
1:50pm. We warmly invite our community to join us at this assembly. Aqua class
have been working hard in preparation of the assembly and are looking forward to
presenting to you. 
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Playground Upgrade
Throughout the school holiday period our school underwent a great deal of
construction works. Below are several photos of the new outdoor area that has been
created to enhance the school environment. Additionally, a great deal of construction
work has been completed within our support unit. A solid wall has been installed to
replace the damaged bifold wall and an egress door has been added to green class. 

Mother’s Day Stall & Seed Planting
Members of our P&C have prepared a seed planting afternoon on Thursday 8th May
in preparation of Mother’s Day. Please see further details within the newsletter
regarding the timing of the event. Additionally, there will be a P&C run Mother’s Day
stall on Friday 9th May. We thank our P&C team for supporting our students and
families. 

Vigilance: Keeping Our Community Safe
As part of our ongoing commitment to ensuring the safety and well-being of our
students and community, we would like to remind everyone of the importance of
vigilance when it comes to anti-social activities in our community.
Anti-social behaviour can take many forms, including vandalism, harassment, and
disruptive conduct, all of which can impact the safety and security of our children and
families.
We encourage you to be observant and report any suspicious or concerning activities
in the community to the local police. Your prompt action can make a significant
difference in maintaining a safe environment for everyone. Here are a few ways you
can help:

1.Stay Alert: Be aware of your surroundings.
2.Report Suspicious Behaviour: If you notice anything unusual, do not hesitate to

contact the police. They are equipped to handle such situations and appreciate
community involvement.

3.Communicate with Your Children: Talk to your children about the importance of
reporting anything that makes them uncomfortable or scared. Encourage them to
speak up and seek help when needed.



P&C AGM Meeting
The P&C Annual General Meeting will be conducted from 7pm in the school
administration building on Tuesday 13th May. All school and community members are
warmly invited to attend. During this meeting all P&C executive positions are open for
nominations. 
 
2026 School Enrolments
Kindergarten enrolments and all other enrolments for 2026 are currently being taken.
In order for us to prepare our classes and ensure that equitable class numbers are
maintained, it is essential that we have all the information needed leading into 2026
as early as possible. If you know of someone who is enrolling at Lawson Public School
and has not yet done so, could you please pass on our school details? Additionally, if
you have children in Kindergarten to Year 5 and are planning on moving at the end of
the year, that information is also important.

I wish you a very happy and enjoyable fortnight ahead.

My kindest regards,

Mr Tony Jeff
Principal
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Week 2
Thursday 8 May - P&C Seed Planting Afternoon @ 3.30pm

Friday 9 May - Mother’s Day Stall
Friday 9 May - School Assembly - Aqua Class @ 1.55pm

Week 3
Sunday 18 May - Magpie Markets @ 9am - 1.30pm

 Week 4 
Friday 23 May - Zone Cross Country

Friday 23 May - School Assembly - Violet Class @ 1.55pm

Week 5 
Monday 26 May Game Changer Challenge - Selected Students only

Wednesday 28 May - Interrelate
Wednesday 28 May - SRC PJ Mufti Day - Gold Coin Donation  

Office News
Term 2 2025 

 

Student Absence
If a student is absent, we ask that you use the school Bytes App.
Should you not have access to this app, please call the front office .
Please do not email the school email address to advise of absences. 

 Permission Notes
 When returning permission notes for school activities it is a legal requirement to return a

SEPARATE permission note for each child. If you pay online it is still necessary to return the
permission note to the office. . Please ensure your child/s full name and class are on the
permission note. LATE NOTES WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED Please do not email permission notes
to the school email address. Original notes must be handed into the front office. For P&C
events such as fun food, uniform shop, school caps etc… please do not pay online through
the school website or School Bytes. 

Anaphylaxis and Asthma Action Plans”
 

These need to be updated by your Doctor or at your annual consultant date.
Please ensure your child’s updated Epi-pens and action plans are provided to the
office as a matter of urgency. For students with Asthma, please ensure we have
an updated action plan and Ventolin that is in date, as some inhalers may expire
during the year. For those students which have allergies and require an 
anti- histamine, please ensure you provide these to the office.









Students using School Opal cards must tap on and tap off in line with the Opal terms of use .
 
This includes travel within the approved times between 6.30am and 7.00pm from Monday to Friday 

on school days only. Students must use their Child/Youth Opal card for any travel outside these 
times.
 
All students are required to comply with the Student code of conduct. The code of conduct aims to 

ensure the safety and well-being of school children and other passengers. It is important that parents 
ensure their child is aware of this, as failure to comply with the code of conduct can result in a 
suspension from travel.

School student travel information for parents and students
School Travel Passes
 
Students who require a School Opal card or travel pass but have not yet applied need to apply or 

update their details as soon as possible.
 
In the Opal network, students should travel with a Child/Youth Opal card until they receive their valid 

School Opal card. If outside Greater Sydney, parents should contact their local bus operator to 
discuss their travel needs.
 
Students living in rural and regional areas will receive their travel pass from their nominated transport 

operator. It may be issued via their school or be sent directly to them at home. Note: some rural and 
regional operators do not issue travel passes. Students/parents should confirm with their nominated 
operator if they do not receive a pass.
 
Terms of Use

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3De4298468bee55892f011af97952e7e2ca1a3a998503c8ded8f9de37ca188e5a8c4116cfcd832bad8a8a8f0b6d273583326f2aed3d29fc4fa&data=05%7C02%7Cjacqueline.alexander6%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cb09a969a748f417fb14808dd606c1c90%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638772739638243786%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=kIA4%2Bs55iWfEJenAIpLHsMH1pKLWhjg0tTRtUeeX5Ek%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3De4298468bee55892f011af97952e7e2ca1a3a998503c8ded8f9de37ca188e5a8c4116cfcd832bad8a8a8f0b6d273583326f2aed3d29fc4fa&data=05%7C02%7Cjacqueline.alexander6%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cb09a969a748f417fb14808dd606c1c90%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638772739638243786%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=kIA4%2Bs55iWfEJenAIpLHsMH1pKLWhjg0tTRtUeeX5Ek%3D&reserved=0
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W katoomba-h.schools.nsw.edu.au  

2026 Year 7 Enrichment Class Applications 

•

• 

Your child’s name, gender, primary school

Parent contact details, email 

A confirmation email will be sent to you prior to the testing day. If your child is unable to attend on the 
day, please contact the school immediately. 

 

Katoomba High School will be assessing Year 6 students who are seeking to enrol in the 2026 Year 7 

Enrichment Class on Monday 18 August 2025. Students will be assessed on their skills in 

Mathematics, Reading & Language and Writing. There will be ONE session this year. 

On the day, students should bring recess. No equipment is required for the test. Pens are provided.

If you would like your Year 6 son or daughter to be considered for the Year 7 Enrichment Class please 

email sharon.schloeffel2@det.nsw.edu.au, School Administration Officer, by Friday 8 August 2025. 

If you have any questions regarding the testing, please contact Melinda Mungai, Deputy Principal: 

melinda.mungai@det.nsw.edu.au or phone the school: 4782 2622. 

 
Martin Street Katoomba NSW 2780 
PO Box 294 Katoomba NSW 2780 

F (02) 4782 5976 
katoomba-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
(02) 4782 2622 

 

When registering please provide the following information: 

T 
E 

 

Tess Devine Principal
Katoomba High School

Monday, 18 August 2025 

Arrive at 9.00am:

Finish: 1.00 pm Parents arrive 12.45 

 for a prompt 9.15 am start 

mailto:Sharon.Schloeffel2@det.nsw.edu
mailto:Sharon.Schloeffel2@det.nsw.edu
mailto:melinda.mungai@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:melinda.mungai@det.nsw.edu.au
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WHERE YOU CAN FIND

· Activities calendar for children, youth and families

· Parenting programs and support groups

· Local services to support your family 

Visit strongerfamilies.net.au 

Programs & activities
for families in the 
Blue Mountains 









Join us for Chess Club in Term
2. Great for beginners wanting
to learn, pros looking for an
opponent, and everyone in
between. Sydney Academy of
Chess will lead this 5-week
series.

Scan for bookings
and more information

Bookings are essential.
$65 per child for 5 sessions. 

Tuesdays 6 May - 3 June
4.30-5.30pm
St Marys Library

with Sydney
Academy of Chess

Chess Club

4732 7891
penrith.city/library




